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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, March 9, 2007
ROOM 102– Thames Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Terry Delaney motioned to approve minutes of February meeting; seconded by Steve Neufeld.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini reported on the progress of the searches in progress in the Academic Division.  The English/Composition interviews have been completed; reference checks are currently being done.  

Director of Learning Initiatives search is underway; committee will meet to select candidates to be interviewed within the next few weeks.

 The search for a Librarian is also underway with applications still being accepted.
STEERING COMMITTEE – Steve Neufeld distributed a copy of an old structure of a Steering Committee provided by Kent Harding.  Steve asked that everyone look it over and email any thoughts or comments to him and he will prepare a proposal to present at the next Division meeting. 
LAS/GS Update – Susan Topping presented a comparison of the LAS/GS program of study outcomes.  An assessment survey had been sent to all faculty regarding oral literacy, only 54 responses were received!  A curriculum review is being done now.  Some recommendations/changes are that every student that graduates needs to take a 1 or 3 credit speech class; engage all the time in oral engagement with students; formalize language for emails?  Implement guidelines for oral presentations in classrooms.

Dean Branchini asked how this coincides with Gen/Ed requirements.  She expressed concern that there may be some overlapping/duplication of efforts with the Gen/Ed Task Force.  

Susan concluded by saying that no action will be taken on the recommendations of the LAS/GS Task Force until after the Gen/Ed Task Force report is made.  Dean Branchini noted that the College needs to move more assertively toward Institutional Assessment.   
Advising Update – Brian Kennedy stated that there will be an Advising Training session held on March 30th at 11:30 in Room 112A on the Mohegan campus.  He invited all faculty who could to come and share their challenges as well as successes with the group.
He reported on the results from an Advising Survey for students that were put together by George Rezendes.  75% of the students responded that they agree/strongly agree that they received satisfactory service from their advisor; 50% responded that they were satisfied with Student Services/TASC; 60% of students who actually meet with their advisors have a GPA 30% higher than those who don’t meet with their advisors.  
FAQ’s for program of studies were developed by program coordinators/advising committee.  Brian will be emailing these to faculty/advisors.  Please keep the committee informed if any there are any changes, questions or comments.  

The Advising Committee is looking for each program to donate some time during the summer to help with advising and any questions relating to the program.  

Christine Languth has made changes on transcripts to list program and catalog year being used and to which student is bound
Honors Program Update – Will Hare distributed sign-up sheets for classes that are being added as honors classes.  He stated that he needs help recruiting students; need to check admissions requirements and program graduate requirements.  Honors credit will be noted on student transcripts.  This can be used on additional responsibilities proposals.  A question was asked if the Registrar can flag potential honors students.  Will will ask Christine and report back to the faculty.

Nursing Department Update – Linda Perfetto reported that TRCC is in year four of five of the Nursing Chair position endowed by Lawrence & Memorial Hospital.  The Division is supported by many financial benefactors.  Nursing Information sessions are held to explain the time frame of the program to potential nursing students, advise pre-nursing students of 14-18 hrs. of class time for students.  Advising is very important as is specific support of ESL/developmental students in pre-nursing courses.  Referral for international students; support of Barbara Yanofsky for ESL students; nursing lab, nursing “tutoring center”.  Three Rivers’ nursing students need to score at least 80% pass rate on RN test in order for us to maintain our accreditation.  We have continually been in the high 90% range.  Continuing to diversify program.  There are five nursing programs in the CC system and we have been working diligently to come up with a common curriculum.  Hope to implement this common curriculum by the Fall 2008 semester.
Institutional Research Review Policy – George Rezendes reported that the proposed policy was approved by Governance this week and will go back to Cabinet for further approval.  This policy will help address the basic needs of human subject projects within the college.

Dean Branchini noted that in any institution receiving federal grants, an Institutional Research Review Policy needs to be in place.  Check Institutional Research website for more information.

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Parking – No parking is allowed in the front of the Annex.  No one has spoken with Dean Anderson regarding the issue of a designated crosswalk from the Senior Center parking area.  Dean Branchini will ask Dean Anderson about this.
PTK Induction Ceremony will be held on Friday, March 16th at 7:00 p.m. in the Basinger Auditorium.  Kirk Kirkpatrick invited all faculty to participate with the students.  He also announced that this will be he and Leslie Samuelson’s last year as PTK advisors and that Will Hare will be the new advisor.

Sandra Jeknavorian reminded everyone of the Country Boys film/lecture which is part of the DeVaughn Lecture Series.  The first showing of the film will be next week.  The lecture will be held on March 29th in the Basinger Auditorium at 7:00 p.m.

Minati Roychoudhuri announced that a Diversity Awareness program in which there will be a showing of the film Fire, will be held on March 29th 

Phil Mayer noted that there will be a free bus trip to NYC on Sunday, March 18th to protest the war in Iraq.  Please announce to students; anyone interested, please contact him.

Chantal Krcmar announced that the Cultural Arts Committee will be hosting a potluck luncheon/book discussion at the last division meeting (May 11).  The book being discussed is “White Teeth” by Zadie Smith.  If you plan to use any sternos or plug in cookware, please make sure you check with Marilee Cohen first!
Lili Raefeldt reminded everyone that she and others will be participating in an EPortfolio presentation at the University of Bridgeport on March 30th.  This will count as a professional development activity.  Contact Lili if you are interested in attending.
Jeff Crouch announced that The Center For Teaching will be holding a brown bag lunch meeting on 3/15.  

He also announced that there will be a New Faculty/Emeritus Potluck Reception on April 19th.  More information will be forthcoming.

Barnes Seminar will be held on May 22-24.  If interested, please contact Jeff.  

Chairman Patsouris ended the meeting by announcing that Betti Gladue is the faculty mentor for WebCT-Vista.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  The next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for April 13th at 12:30 p.m. in room 305 on the Mohegan campus.  

